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Principal’s (relieving) report  

Term 3 is hurtling to an end with fantastic learning and achievement happening in every corner of 
our school, including whether that’s in a classroom, in the vege patch, or, for our DESU students, 
in student lounge rooms and beyond throughout the state. 

One reason our students are able to succeed and thrive is that we have fabulous staff here at 
SEWS, ie our teachers, our administration managers and officer (SAMs and SAO), our School 
Learning and Support Officers, our General Assistant and our therapists. Our staff ALWAYS go 
the extra mile to ensure quality learning and the wellbeing of our students. It is a great pleasure to 
work in an organisation where people feel valued by their colleagues and the entire school 
community, and to know that we are all working together. Recently SEWS had the formal 
opportunity to show our appreciation of our non-teaching staff during SASS Appreciation Week. 
One way that we showed our appreciation for our SASS staff was to hold a ‘sumptuous’ morning 
tea. During the morning tea, SASS had a lot of fun playing a special game of Pass the Parcel and 
enjoyed being made to feel very special. As we said on the day, we ‘thank you for everything that 
you do and appreciate the amazing effort you put in every day’.  

Recently our teachers and SLSOs participated in a varied School Development Day professional 
learning session with Prue Clubb, SEWS speech pathologist. Prue presented a very informative 
and engaging workshop that extended our communication skills and confidence. 

Our Covered Outdoor Learning Area (known as a ‘COLA’) is looking impressive as the structure 
rises above Ngalawa playground. The next phase will be to organise quotes for the slab area. We 
are all very excited about the fantastic learning, play and community event opportunities this space 
will open up for us. 

Our pop-up canteen trial earlier in the term was a great success – so much so that we will be 
holding a second pop-up canteen in Week 8. The students and staff are looking forward to this 
engaging learning opportunity that has a tasty outcome! 

SEWS Fun Fair on September 20th is drawing very near and the anticipation is growing. We are 
very excited to have the opportunity to spend a relaxed day of fun with students, their families and 
carers, and also with students and children from our larger community.  

It has been very enjoyable to sit in the principal chair for a couple of weeks in Sian’s absence. It 
has given me a great opportunity to spend more time with our face to face students, and to 
witness first-hand the joy and enthusiasm that all our teachers, SLSOs and administration staff 
bring to their roles across the whole school. I would also like to specially thank Louise N and Kylie 
on the front desk, and Brenda in DESU who have supported me as the relieving principal over the 
last two weeks. They have been tireless in their patience! 

Louise S 

  



 

Thanks to Kylie, Louise N and (camera shy) 
Brenda for their patience!!! 

Raymond joyfully hitting the road with Jodie 

 

 

 

 

 

SAS staff enjoy a game during the delicious 
SASS Appreciation Week morning tea 

 

 

     
   PJ, Tom and Joshua J intently engaged in 

hands-on learning in SEWS vege patch 

 

 

 



Deputy Principal’s (relieving) report  

Fun Fair  

What an exciting time of year to be at school! As the weather gets warmer, it is exciting to think 
that our School Fun Fair is almost here. DESU families are more than welcome and are 
encouraged to attend our Fun Fair. It will be a great opportunity to share time and a few laughs 
with families from across the school at a less formal event similar to our DESU excursions, which 
will resume in Term 4. 

Presentation Day is coming up in Term 4. Following on from feedback on previous years we are 
investigating a change of format for the event. Its purpose remains the same, to celebrate the 
amazing achievements of our students over the year. Teachers and students are currently being 
asked for their views and now I’m asking for any community feedback. We are currently looking 
at three options:   

   Option 1: Keep presentation day the same 

   Option 2: Make some suggested changes to the current format – what  
   changes would these be? 

   Option 3: Split the event into two: A student achievement event with more  
   student performances and certificates and a separate ‘Thank you to our  
   community’ event with mini student performances 

If you would like to share your view about 2019 SEWS Presentation Day then please feel free to 
contact me with your choice or option or any other comments charlotte.matthias@det.nsw.edu.au  

Field Trip Visits 

In other news, I would like to say how great it has been to meet so many DESU families this year 
on field trips. I realise that it can be daunting having another visitor in your home but I have to 
thank you for making me feel so welcome. It’s been so useful to gain a better understanding of 
who our students are, know more about their needs and see the amazing things happening for 
student learning by our tutors. The process has helped the assistant principal better support 
teachers in their assessments and programing, meaning better results for students; two heads are 
better than one! It’s been positive to be able to think up new learning focuses or transition ideas. 
It’s expected that assistant principals will continue to make visits during the year so hopefully I’ll 
meet you all one day!  

Charlotte 

 

 Mohamed on a recent visit 
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Sir Eric Woodward School Fun Fair, Friday 20th September 2019 

school concludes, Friday 27th September 2019 

school resumes, Monday14th October 2019 

school photo day, Thursday 31st October 2019 

 

birthdays 

 

 

Happy birthday to Nathan L, Jacob L, Logan, Katana, Georgia, Toby, 
Daniel, Leroy, Ben, Jayden, Eve, Nate    

   



SEWS FUN FAIR 20th September 
The countdown is on for the school Fun Fair!  

Friday the 20th of September 10am-1pm, the day will be packed with FUN and adventures for all. 

Students and visitors prepare to enjoy these amazing events: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This will be followed by a sausage sizzle and ice creams while we listen to the amazing  

Asquith Boys’ Band.  

There will even be face painting available! 

 

 

 

 

The day is 100% free, come along and have fun, meet other parents, enjoy the competition and 
win a prize. 

Only in the event of torrential rain will we be forced to postpone the event.  

So get your permission form in and prepare for a SUPER FUN day! 

 

 

 

Petting Zoo 

 

 

Giant Snookball 

Giant Darts 

 

 

Tug-of-War and Races 

Side-Show-Sandy games 

 

 

Putt Putt Golf 



Doug’s class 

Congratulations to all our students for demonstrating such a strong commitment to learning this 
term. 

I was fortunate to visit Harry recently to review his Personal Learning Plan and assess his learning. 
He competently used a mattock to prepare an area of his garden for planting some additional edible 
native plants. Harry now has his own lemon myrtle tree, native raspberry, and midgen berry. He is 
all set up to further explore the type of food that Aboriginal people have eaten for tens of thousands 
of years. Harry impressed me with his developing numeracy skills and knowledge, as well as his 
ability to identify the text that represents a range of colours. Great work, Harry! 

Nathan is moving forward with his transition to post-school activities in the weeks ahead. He has 
produced some amazing work this year while demonstrating his vast knowledge of mining processes 
and construction sites. It has been a pleasure to work with Nathan and his tutor over the past year. 
We wish him all the best for an enjoyable journey ahead. Well done, Nathan! 

Jayden continues to develop his range of sight words. He is participating in more cooking activities 
to increase his independent living skills. Jayden uses his knowledge of numbers to add the right 
amount of ingredients to each recipe. He drew the colourful picture displayed below when he was 
relaxing last week. Nice work, Jayden! 

Andrew has been completing all his Set work in record time! He has demonstrated his dedication to 
his new job by completing his duties whether it is sunny or if it is raining. Andrew and I have had 
some great conversations on the telephone and is using excellent conversation skills too. Awesome 
job, Andrew! 

Wishing all our students and tutors a safe and restorative holiday period. 

Doug 

 

 

Harry showcased his ability to correctly use some 
gardening tools during our recent field trip visit 

 

Jayden created this picture in his ‘chill out’ time 
  



Charlotte’s class  

I am excited to be visiting Katana next week so I can wish her a very happy 16th birthday! I’m hoping 
she will enjoy her new presents of Wubbles! These are great sensory toys that are popular with 
teens. I’m hoping that Katana loves them a lot as they are great for increasing hand strength as well 
as catching an interested eye. I will also be demonstrating Tacpac as another form of sensory 
simulation and a way of encouraging communication. 

Nikolina is really loving having her dad home from a big trip. I heard that Nikolina’s face lit up when 
she saw him, it’s great to hear about Nikolina’s emotional intelligence shining through. Nikolina has 
been busy creating a Father’s Day card and a birthday card for dad. I hope he loves Peppa Pig as 
much as Nikolina! 

Chris has been studying hard; despite having a break from school to compete overseas he was 
straight back into his reading demonstrating fluency and excellent decoding skills. Being a 
hardworking man of the world Chris has voiced an interest in completing his White Card training so 
he can get casual work on building sites in the future. It’s always a proud moment for a teacher when 
the student takes control of their learning.  

Charlotte 

 

 

 Katana’s amazing artwork 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Nikolina and her new Wubble 



Karen’s class  

I spent a very pleasant day with Seth and his mum last week on my field trip. After doing some 
maths and English, we went for a walk to the local park where Seth showed me how adept he was 
at using all the equipment. I might even have tried out some of it myself! A big thank you to Seth 
and his mum for welcoming me as always into their home. 

Jules has been busy as usual. She made yummy churros during her cooking class, attended work 
experience and went to the circus. She also found the time to finish sewing the felt fox that she is 
proudly showing in the photo. I think she has done a fabulous job! 

Justin continues to impress me with his commitment to completing his Set work. The quality of his 
work is consistently improving and he has shown significant progress in all key areas. He is really 
enjoying expressing himself through his visual arts activities and has created some interesting 
artworks using different techniques and materials. 

Nate recently celebrated his 16th birthday. I know he was counting down the days and had requested 
a Fireman Sam cake. A big happy birthday Nate, I hope you had the best day. 

Karen

 

Jules’ felt fox  
 
 

 

  
 

Justin’s masterpiece 

 

Seth having fun in the playground 

 

 

Birthday wishes for Nate 

 

 



Class 3 

Students in Class 3 have been working hard on their literacy and numeracy skills. They’re practicing 
homonyms in meaningful examples in their writing. There has been a fresh understanding with so 
many examples to practise. 

Our iPads have been a very motivating and useful tool during reading group time, allowing each 
student to read and respond to a wide variety of texts at their own level.  

In maths Class 3 have been working on multiplication and division. This has also included 
representing area using cubes to show volume is constant despite the arrangement of a given 
number of blocks. 

Interpretation of maps involves many skills, not the least is reading a key and a grid, understanding 
directions, plotting moves, planning and decision making. The many purposes and uses of maps 
are being explored, including those that show the continents, climate, habitats, as well as our local 
area and special places we visit. Students are working towards using a map during an excursion 
early next term. 

Ms Lee & Ms Jennie

 

 

PJ, an expert 4-leaf clover finder! 

 

 

Sam answering questions on the iPad 

 

 

Dylan used cubes to make shapes 

 

Tom built an interesting shape 



Melissa’s class  

This has been a wonderful term with many outstanding achievements in my class. During the last 
few weeks I have had the opportunity to witness these achievements first hand during field trips and 
student visits to the school.  

Last week I visited both Logan and Braydon for a field trip. Logan is close to graduating Year 12 and 
we were busy preparing for life after school. Logan has found a wonderful post school program and 
after visiting to discuss the program Logan told me that he is very happy and he would like to start 
as soon as possible. I am so excited for Logan’s future and I look forward to supporting him and his 
family during his final months at school. 

After many months of hard work I am pleased to announce that Braydon has achieved his White 
Card. Whilst the course presented many new challenges with the various tasks required, such as 
answering 103 short answer questions and a video and audio assessment, Braydon persevered, 
thrived and has achieved. Now that he has achieved his White Card, it will open many opportunities 
for future work in the construction industry. I couldn’t be more proud and I know that Braydon’s family 
feel the same.  

Alicia has also been busy completing her work. Alicia continues to learn about a new sound each 
week and I love the pictures of different types or food she found for her ‘f’ themed artwork! She has 
also been using her iPad to assist with her literacy program and has found several apps that she 
regularly uses to practise her sounds. 

Ethan has been working very hard to complete his schoolwork. In addition to all the free time reading 
he does, he has already finished the first book in the Weirdo series by Anh Do and is now waiting 
for the next book to arrive in his Set. In addition to all the reading, Ethan has been thoroughly 
enjoying learning his spelling words each week. He loves playing memory with his tutor and I hear 
that he always wins! 

Melissa 

 

Ethan playing memory F is for Food!

 

 



Dawn’s class  

Well done everyone for working so hard this term. I am amazed at how much work is completed by 
the DESU students. Dawn returns in two weeks and I am sure she will be happy with the progress 
made.   

Izack has continued to work hard this term. His handwriting, reading and maths skills are improving 
each week and he has completed some fantastic artwork using watercolours.  With all this activity 
underway, he still has time to get in the kitchen and cook sausage rolls. Well done Izack!     

Nadine has been very busy helping her mother at the markets and enjoying lunches by the river. 
She has been working hard on her English and maths programs, which we practise during React 
lessons. It’s great to see Nadine getting out in the community as well. She recently visited Ballina 
beach as part of her history and geography lessons and enjoyed an amazing lunch by the sea with 
friends and family. Well done Nadine, keep up the good work!  

Ben is flying through Naplan maths and English and is enjoying learning about different countries in 
geography. Ben has continued to create some very interesting dishes with his dad in the kitchen, 
including a chocolate cake in a mug (shown below). Ben’s digital literacy skills are also improving. 
He submits some of his work online, which is great practise for ongoing education and general life 
skills. Well done Ben. Enjoy the new trampoline!  

Congratulations everyone. A great effort this term.   

Linda 

 

Ben’s latest ‘Masterchef’ creation 

 

    Izack’s watercolour 

 

 

Nadine enjoying lunch by the river 

 



Deborah’s class 

Bethany has been developing her fine motor skills by using both hands to bring kitchen utensils 
together to make musical sounds. She has also been enjoying regular community access visits, 
including the Book Week celebrations at her sister’s school.  

Ramona has been making great progress in her maths program; continuing two-colour patterns with 
minimal support. 

Tommy has commenced a new topic in science, where he is observing and recording the specialised 
functions of ants. 

As this will be our last newsletter for the term, I’d like to wish my students and their families a well-
earned break in the school holidays! 

Deborah 

 

 

Bethany’s flower collage 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bethany attending Book Week 

 

 



Nicole’s class  
Since the last newsletter I have travelled across NSW to visit Chris and Cruz on a field visit. It was 
wonderful to spend some time with both these students in their respective communities. Chris visits 
a support provider centre in town each week, so it was great that I had the opportunity during my 
field visit, to be able to tag along with him and his support worker and spend the afternoon there. 
One of the many things Chris does while visiting this centre is work on his fine motor skills. I was 
very impressed by Chris’ fine motor skills and how he carefully used a pair of tweezers to pick up 
small balls.  

All my students have been busy working on their programs this term, with Jayden continuing to excel 
with his addition skills.  Cruz will soon be getting a new car seat, which will make a big difference to 
her comfort when she travels with her family in the car. 

I would also like to wish Eve a very happy birthday for earlier this September. 

Recently, I braved the chilly weather and travelled with two other DESU teachers, Sharon and Rama, 
for the Distance Education Special Education Network Meeting at Queanbeyan. Distance education 
teachers from all over NSW came to this meeting to share resources, ideas and distance education 
teaching practices. 

Nicole 

     

          

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chris developing his fine motor skills   Chris using the computer at his local library 

 

 

 

 

 



Class 5 

Class 5 have been busy with a variety of art activities using different textures and painting 
methods. The students created paintings of Uluru as part of their geography lessons and medieval 
knights after learning about England. A popular activity each week is our bocce tournament with 
Class 6. Yash has made some very strategic moves to assist his team for the win on a couple of 
occasions! The students have been working hard on their learning goals as well as enjoying 
Tacpac music with Kiri each week. Oliver has been very relaxed participating in our weekly 
swimming lessons and Tele has enjoyed his floor time with switching activities. We are all looking 
forward to sharing SEWS Fun Fair with our families and carers! 

Lisa, Christine & Tanya

 

   

Oliver participating in our bocce tournament 

 

Uluru inspired art 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                  Yash playing bocce 

 



Amanda’s class  

All the class are enjoying the warmer weather now spring is here. During weekly phone calls, we 
enjoy hearing about their progress as they work towards achieving their Personal Learning Plan 
goals. 

Ray enjoys having his morning tea at the park or the beach. New sensory equipment is being 
installed in his garden which will add to his sensory diet. Very exciting, Ray! Jacob and Ray both 
enjoy sensory activities. Jacob recently completed the painting of a boomerang in traditional 
Aboriginal colours. He then enjoyed the tactile experience of the wet paint on the textured tabletop.  

Kayla is continuing to develop her communication skills. She regularly combines two symbols on 
her communication device to make requests and comments on the world around her. She is 
beginning to independently hold paintbrushes and markers, and has created some lovely art works.  

I (Kiri) have just returned from a field trip with Toby. It was a great day. A little windy and cool but 
lots of fun with a visit to the Koala Park. Toby was very interactive with the birds in particular and 
was able to make a number of the birds say ‘hello’ and to also dance. We saw wombats, emus, 
kangaroos with joeys, sheep and a lamb, goats, geese, dingoes and the stars of the day were the 
koalas. Toby was able to fulfil one of his dreams when he was given the opportunity to pat a koala. 
He was so brave and the koala fur was so soft.  What a great day out! 

Amanda & Kiri 

Toby fulfilling his dream! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Jacob enjoying painting 

             
                     

             Kayla independently using a marker  
 



Sharon’s class 

I have been excited to hear of the progress Leah has made making choices using her visuals; she 
has explored her environment using her senses and interacted enthusiastically with carers. Well 
done Leah! 

Leroy celebrated his 18th birthday and was keen to tell me all about his birthday preparations. Leroy 
packed up his old toys and games as he investigated what it means to be an adult. Happy birthday 
Leroy! 

Ethan had an exciting visit to the local fire station where he learnt how the fire officers could help 
protect him during bushfire season. He was fortunate enough to ride in the fire truck to a nearby 
town. I could not believe it when Ethan told me that two days later they actually had a visit from the 
fire brigade when a fire broke out in the scrub near his home. I am glad to know Ethan is on the ball 
and alerted his mother to the blaze. 

Sharif has enjoyed interactions with family members in his home environment. 

Wishing students and families a restful and enjoyable break. 

Sharon 

 

 

 

 

        Leah created a winter theme art  

 

 

 

 

Leah enjoyed using her hands to create her 
artwork 

 

 

 

 



Class 4 

Class 4 has had a busy few weeks since the last newsletter. In PDHPE we have been learning 
about road safety and how to spot dangerous situations. It is great to see how engaged the boys 
have been. In science, we have conducted experiments to investigate the properties of light. 
Students have been able to describe how light travels, and identify materials as transparent, 
translucent or opaque.  Using mirrors students have had fun experimenting with reflecting light and 
also showing how light is refracted in water. Using the class iPads, students have engaged with 
making observations about their findings.  

Last week, the school took delivery of a therapy stand and hammock/ wrap. The stand is to be 
used for calming and organising activities and has been an instant hit with students. Student 
comments included ‘this is really calming’. If you haven’t already seen photos of students from 
Class 4 using the equipment checkout more photos on the school’s Facebook page.  A further 
stand and accessories will be purchased to accommodate students across the school.     

Father’s Day was a highlight during Week 6 with Hayden and Tadhg managing the taking of 
money. The exercise gave students an opportunity to practise ‘small talk’ and greetings.   The stall 
always creates great energy and excitement among students. 

This week Class 4 will also be organising the second pop-up canteen.  While being able to order 
food at school remains a novelty, important money skills are also being developed.  

It is hard to believe this is the last newsletter for the term! Thank you again to our families for all 
your support.  It will be Term 4 before we know it! 

Sue & Paula  

                                             

      Students collaborating on a science investigation                      Darcy tests the sensory swing 

 

 

                         

          

               

 

                Reflection in action 

 

              Complete focus!   

    



Barbara’s class  

Alex remained relaxed and happy during some recent family outings, even though it was a change 
to her routine. Alex enjoyed a big car trip to Dubbo with her siblings and also a Fathers’ Day lunch 
at a local RSL club. During the lunch, Alex stayed seated in the lounge area, ate her food with 
minimal support, and smiled through the whole event!   

Azra has enjoyed playing a new game using a Talking Tile switch. She is assisted to press the 
switch to ask the question, ‘What’s in the bag?’ and then becomes excited when the surprise in the 
bag is revealed. Azra is continuing to work on communicating ‘stop’ and ‘go’, but has swapped from 
using laminated symbol cards on a clip board to using the much more engaging GoTalk NOW app.   

With Fathers’ Day and several family birthdays just passed, Georgia has had quite a few 
opportunities to work towards her new social skill goal of giving a gift. Georgia’s clever tutor came 
up with the idea of also playing ‘pass the parcel’ as a way to regularly practise handing over a 
package, then waiting and attending as someone else opens it. Georgia also had plenty of her own 
presents to open during extended 16th birthday celebrations last week. After viewing videos of 
birthday events when she was much younger and excitedly blew out candles, Georgia seemed to 
be able to overcome some of her recent fear of birthday candles and enjoyed her spectacular cake.     

I had a very interesting visit to Jacob recently, which started with a Tai Chi lesson! I was able to 
observe Jacob from the back of the class and appreciated how tiring the positions and concentration 
involved must be. Jacob has become very good at introductions, introducing me to his Tai Chi 
instructor and his carers. Jacob’s handshake grip is also becoming firmer – someone gave him the 
tip to press down firmly with his thumb, rather than crush with his fingers! 

Barbara

 
Azra doing upper body lifts 

 

 
Georgia giving a gift to her dad 

 
 

 
 

  
Jacob greets his Tai Chi instructor 

 

 



Class 1 

Last term the boys all agreed to have a popcorn, pizza and/ or burger party as soon as everyone 
completed their sticker chart. In Week 6 we reached our goal as each student had 25 stickers! To 
make it fair we all voted and won ourselves a pizza and popcorn party. We rolled out the dough, put 
our preferred toppings on, popped our pizzas in the oven and snacked on popcorn while we waited. 
We have already started our second sticker chart, so hopefully Term 4 will have a burger party in 
store for us! 

Last week, because of our hard work, we also received a whole class award during assembly ‘For 
their collective effort in taking responsibility for their own learning through improved focus, 
persistence and managing their feelings’. Let’s keep up the good work! 

During the past two weeks (before the hectic winds), we had such beautiful weather outside that we 
decided to take both our music and art lessons outdoors. We played the ukulele and xylophones on 
the grass on Wednesday. On Friday we did some watercolour landscape painting in the playground. 
It was a very calming and peaceful painting session…just the thing for a lazy Friday afternoon. 

Nina & Anita 

 

We did it! 

 

Yummy pizza! 

 

Exploring with watercolours outside 

 

Trying out our new sensory equipment

  



Class 2 

A couple of weeks ago Class 2 said goodbye to Kaitlyn who left as she secured a permanent job in 
a very different industry. Kaitlyn has been greatly missed but we wish her all the best in her new 
career! 

Class 2 are continuing with their unit on reducing, recycling, and reusing waste. We have created 
bees wax food wraps which were sent home for Father’s Day and also turned 1.8 kilos of ripped 
paper into recycled paper products such as bookmarks and a wall display. All students enjoyed the 
sensory aspect of this task touching the dry ripped paper, feeling the water as it was poured onto 
the paper, squishing the paper mulch through their fingers, and patting it with their hands into the 
paper frame used for drying the mulch. The students had to be very patient as our new recycled 
paper took a week of sunny weather to dry. 

Jo & Trish 

 

 

Quinn feels the dry ripped paper 

 

Raymond presses the paper mulch into the drying 
frame 

 

A bird’s eye view of the wet paper! 

 

Kaitlyn is enjoying her new job! 



Rama’s news 

We are nearly at the end of term and all my students have been working very hard on their school 
programs. 

Tyson is becoming adept at cooking his lunch.  He follows the visual board and remembers to wear 
his apron and follow safety procedures when he is cooking. Tyson is learning about capacity and is 
able to identify the capacity of different containers. He uses the Clips app on his iPad to create 
videos of all the numerous activities he participates in throughout the week.  He chooses the poster, 
inserts photos, emojis and music while creating his video! Amazing effort Tyson. 

I visited Mohamed and his lovely family earlier this term.  Mohamed is very musical and enjoys his 
bi-weekly vocal music lessons.  Mohamed knows the number for emergency services, as well as 
his parents’ and sister’s mobile numbers.  He likes visiting the local shopping centre and logged 
onto his iPad to correctly identify the goods that he can purchase at certain outlets. Well done 
Mohamed.  

I enjoy receiving emails from Isabella and reading about all the amazing activities that she 
participates in through the week. During our weekly telephone calls, Isabella confidently 
communicates with me. She was very excited to meet her new baby cousin and was happy to share 
the news with me when we spoke on the phone. She enjoys needlework, and is completing her first 
tapestry project!  Fantastic effort, Isabella. 

Fionn is very articulate and I enjoy our weekly conversations during which he tells me all about his 
week. As part of his SVET course, he has learnt about the personal protective gear that he has to 
wear when he is working with pesticides, to prevent him from inhaling toxic fumes. Fionn is interested 
in mushroom farming and is gaining valuable experience by working a couple of hours a week on a 
mushroom farm. Fionn went panning for gold with his NDIS mentor and found ‘fool’s gold’. He is 
receiving driving lessons and hopes to take his driving test at the end of the year.  Superb effort, 
Fionn. 

I would like to thank all my students and their families for their commitment to their school program 
and wish all my students and their families a very safe and happy holiday.  

Rama 

 

                     Tyson cooking his lunch

 

Mohamed using picture cards 

 

Isabella is learning tapestry 

 

Fionn panning for gold 



Louise S’s class  
I have been enjoying my time on Louise’s class this term. 

Summer is showing greater independence at home and in the community. She helps out at home 
by sorting the recycling, and uses the self-serve checkout at the library to borrow books. Summer’s 
tutor has set up an obstacle course in the garden and Summer is learning to step over objects in 
front of her. She is practising sight words every day, typing them on the computer and putting them 
into interesting and thoughtful sentences. Thank you for your enthusiasm Summer! 

Ned has been helping his dad to build an extension at home, getting some real life work experience 
and practising his functional maths skills at the same time. Ned loves to cook and makes a healthy 
meal each week for his family. Ned has been working hard on his sight words and it is certainly 
paying off, as he demonstrated during our REACT lesson. He also showed off his artwork in 
progress – a wire sculpture of a figure in the style of Henry Moore. I look forward to seeing the 
finished product! 

Louise recently travelled to the Broken Hill region to visit Ashainte and had a really interesting time. 
It was great for Louise to meet with Ashainte and her tutor.  

Carolyn 

 
 

Louise visited Ashainte in the Broken Hill region 

 

 

 

 

  

Summer typed sentences using her sight words 

 

  



 
  



 



 



 

  



 



 



 

  



 

  



 


